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“Everyone has the right to a standard of living adequate for the health and well-being of himself and of his family, including… housing”.  From Article 25 – United Nations Universal Declaration of Human Rights
Housing is a central part of our lives.  Without affordable, secure, and suitable accommodation, people are vulnerable to illness, crime, and isolation.  Publicly-owned and publicly-managed council housing provides an essential service to millions.  When properly managed, council housing gives tenants security of tenure in homes that are decent, efficient and affordable, with clear lines of accountability over how their housing is run.  These unique qualities mean that there’s a clear role for council housing to be part of the housing mix in a sustainable and socially just society.
I believe there is an urgent need for a renewed debate about why public housing should stay public, and about the role of council housing as part of a greener and more progressive future.
As a London Assembly member, I have witnessed real failings in the way housing in London is provided and managed.  Between 2000 and 2004, the number of council homes in London fell by 70,000.  Although there were 32,000 more housing association homes in the same period, this leaves a gap of 38,000 social homes.  
The value of keeping council housing public, however, goes considerably beyond merely meeting housing need.  
Publicly owned council housing provides a key opportunity to tackle fuel poverty and improve the energy efficiency of millions of homes.  No one should have to suffer ill health and cold, damp living conditions because they can’t afford to heat their homes, yet rising fuel prices means that fuel poverty is a reality for hundreds of thousands of Londoners.  Affordable housing should mean homes that are affordable and efficient to heat as well as to rent.  
Council housing should therefore be at the forefront of public investment in energy efficiency measures and improved technologies such as Combined Heating and Power.  This has the dual benefit of reducing energy costs for tenants and reducing carbon dioxide emissions, which contribute to climate change.  Currently, energy used in housing accounts for 44% of London’s overall carbon dioxide emissions.  Making improvements to energy use in public housing therefore has a major potential for reducing London’s environmental impact.
Publicly-owned housing also offers unique opportunities for democratic participation and accountability, at a time when disengagement in the political process is reaching a new low.  Decisions over housing provision should be taken at as local a level as possible, and by democratically accountable bodies.  Campaigns against privatisation have mobilised thousands of tenants across the country.  Participatory, democratic structures need to be put in place to capture some of this energy and empower residents to make decisions on the management of their own housing.
